## 9<sup>th</sup> September 2019

## Dear Parents/Carers

Unfortunately, the **junior playground** repairs were not completed last week due to a medical issue affecting one of the workers assigned to this project. As a result, the resurfacing of the playground is scheduled to be completed later in the week so we will need to continue utilising the present entry and exit procedures for the school site for our junior children, via the paddock gates. I apologise for this unforeseen delay and thank you for both your cooperation and patience.

Swimming starts this week, with the school pool recently decorated and improvements made over the summer holidays. The cost for swimming has slightly increased this year, with a  $\pounds 1$  charge for each session. Pupils in Years 5 & 6 will need to pay  $\pounds 1.50$  when they visit the Sports Centre.

Clubs commence next week, week beginning 16<sup>th</sup> September (including Youth Club due to the above). Letters will be sent home informing you of the clubs that are available.

**Sports days** for Years 1 & 2 take place on Tuesday, 10<sup>th</sup> September, beginning at 2.00 pm and for Year 5 on Thursday, 12<sup>th</sup> September, beginning at 1.45 pm. **Gates** will be unlocked on the **paddock only** 15 minutes before each event. If you have any queries about the arrangements please ask.

Year 1 have an exciting trip to the Quartehouse planned for Friday morning, 13<sup>th</sup> September.

Finally, parents in **Year 2** are invited for a "Meet and Greet" session on Friday,  $13^{th}$  September starting at 2.40pm, entering via the infant gates.

Yours sincerely,

Jim Kreiselmeier Head Teacher